
Withdrawal Agenda item 10 

Vopak has decided, after engagement with shareholders and other stakeholders, to remove 
item 10 from the agenda for the annual general meeting of shareholders to be held on 24 April 
2024 (Proposal to amend the Royal Vopak’s articles of association). As a result, the existing 
articles of association shall remain in place for the time being. 


